
References to the Yogyakarta Principles at the UPR 

 
 

Finland 
 

Recommendation: consider using the Yogyakarta Principles on the Application of International 

Human Rights Law in relation to sexual Orientation and Gender Identity as a guide to assist in its 

policies development. (recommended by Slovenia) 

 

Response: The delegation of Finland stated that her Government had studied the Yogyakarta 

Principles and stated that they are a useful tool to bring clarity and coherence to States’ human 

rights obligations. Finland agreed to follow up on the recommendation. 

 


